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      The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
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	Alistair Pattullo 
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	01750 721697
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	01750 722744
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	Treasurer
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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 10th April 2017 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk
1.       
Present – Community Councillors: Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Ian King, Graham Easton, and Kirsty Lovatt.

Also present – SBC Councillors Michelle Ballantyne, and Gordon Edgar. 2 members of the public, 1 representative from the local press, and Andrew Dinnett (Flood Protection Scheme).
2.       
Apologies – Alisdaire Lockhart, and Cllr Elaine Thornton-Nichol.
3.       
Chairman’s Welcome and Introduction. 
4.       
Declarations of Interest – none.
Minutes of the meeting of the Selkirk and District Community Council held on 10th April 2017 were approved by Graham Easton, and seconded by Kirsty Lovatt subject to amendments advised by I King
5.       
Matters Arising – amendments advised by IK
6.       
Report from Community Police Officer. Report available electronically.
7.       
Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme – The concrete copings at Riverside/HGS found to be failing during snagging inspection. RJ McLeod to carry out repairs

Re-landscaping to take place between Victoria Park and the Bridge, and also Raeburn Place.

Corbie Terrace – fence to be moved towards footpath to allay any privacy issues.

Community Arts Project –
 Zone 1 – Black Bob Heritage Group






 Zone 2
 - Atilia Bespoke


 Zone 3 – additional tender stage. Contract to be awarded by end  of month.
Cllr Edgar thanked Andrew for having the grass cutting completed in time for Common Riding.
IK asked if there was any update about the barbed wire at Oregon. Andrew replied that there was no update as yet.   
D Purves asked if the walls going up Mill Street had been damaged due to lorries driving by. Cllr Edgar advised that he will look into this.
DP also asked if the seating could be moved at the footprints. AD advised that additional seating would be the more probable solution.             
8.       
Collation of Minor Works – The Haining – It was agreed that the Haining minor works items can be removed unless there are any issues that the CC could help with in future.


1.05 – Relocation of commemorative stone – Cllr Ballantyne to look into this.

1.01, 1.02, and 1.03 can all be removed.

War Memorials – 2.01 and 2.02 are to be directed to the Ex-Soldiers Association. 2.03 has already been a huge success and can now be removed.

Victoria Halls – 3.01 – still ongoing discussions re materials.




3.02 – to be discussed in next few days.

BordersPrint Site – Currently under negotiation for sale. The potential owner is keen to start work as soon as possible.

Market Place – works expected to start soon.


7.04 – Cllr Ballantyne to contact Community payback Scheme


7.05 – Cllr Edgar to complete.

Auld Kirkyard – to be expanded further as group develops remit.


8.02 – still awaiting repairs.

8.04 – completed.

High School Site – broken down into 2 areas. A7 is the first, and High School Lane is the second.


Team clean suggested for cleaning of road signs

The issue of the hole in the wall on the A7 down from the High School will be raised at the next A7 Action Group meeting.
9.       
Open Forum – MOP1 asked if the Cross Keys will be improved at the same time as the works being carried out in the square. Cllr Ballantyne advised that there is no specific date for repairs and it is a work in progress.


DP enquired as to whether or not there will be disabled access throughout the market square. Cllr Ballantyne stated that there will be access; however access to the Courtroom will be done in conjunction with the Cross Key’s work.


DP then asked how often the filters for the public drinking water are checked and/or changed. DP was advised to contact Scottish Water.
10.     
Correspondence – see attached.
11.    
Treasurer’s Report – none. 
12.     
Selkirk Hill Management Group – Additional rubbish bin has been placed at the gate by pot loch. The Hill is in good condition with lots of growth due to recent weather conditions. Financial report has been submitted and approved (copy to be given to CC).

Chamber of Trade – no report.
13.     
Blooming Selkirk – The hanging baskets are now in place and the plants at the Victoria Halls are looking great.
14.     
CC Elections – elections to be announced and date to be set.
15.     
AOCB – Thanks given to Common Riding Trust after a very successful Common Riding.


Cllr Edgar is interested to find out if members of the public would object to any changes in the format of the Common Riding. This is due to a need to make savings. AP felt that more information would be required. 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:30pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place in August after the elections have closed and new Community Council can be announced. 
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